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Cincinnati/Northern Kentucky International Airport 
 

Operations Memorandum 
 
 
 

To:                    CVG Airport Airlines  
 

From:               Brian Cobb, Director - Customer Services 
 

Subject:           Concourse A Passenger Loading Bridge Safety Awareness 
 

Date:                January 10, 2013 
 

 

Part I 
KCAB will be installing the following signage on/around each Concourse A passenger loading bridge as a 
visual alert. For safety purposes, all personnel must ensure that vehicle and equipment remain clear of 
the bridge movement area. This includes keeping parked vehicles away from the bridge and restricting 
any driving under/near the bridge to emergency vehicles only. 
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Part II 

The following notification and operational decision protocols will be taken should it become necessary 
for KCAB remove a Concourse A passenger loading bridge from service. The flow allows for KCAB and 
Airlines to consider available maintenance timing and alternate bridge plans in the event operations will 
be negatively impacted.. 

 
Note: Failure of the PCAir, Ground Power, and/or Potable Water units will not result in a bridge being 
removed from service, under most circumstances. 
 

 
 

 
 


